
Committee on Civil Liberties, Justice and Home Affairs
The Chairman

B-1047 Brussels - Tel. +32 2 28 40660
F-67070 Strasbourg - Tel. +33 3 88 1 74420

Honourable Chairperson,

On 25 October 2016 the European Parliament adopted a resolution calling on the Commission
to submit a proposal for the establishment of an EU mechanism on democracy, the rule of law
and fundamental rights. This new mechanism should ensure that all EU Member States
respect the values enshrined in the EU treaties and set clear, evidence-based and non-political
criteria for assessing their records on these areas.

This resolution stressed the crucial role of national parliaments in measuring the progress of,
and monitoring compliance with, the shared values of the Union, as enshrined in Article 2
TEU. In particular, the European Union Pact on Democracy, the Rule of Law and
Fundamental Rights proposed by the Parliament includes the organisation of an annual
interparliamentary debate as a key element for the monitoring of the situation in Member
States.

Against this background, the LIBE Committee would like to invite Members of national
Parliaments to an Interparliamentary Committee Meeting on “the Establishment of an EU
Mechanism on Democracy, Rule of Law and Fundamental Rights - the role of national
parliaments”.

The meeting is scheduled for Thursday 22 June 2017, from 9h00 to 12h30 in the European
Parliament in Brussels (please see the draft programme attached - Annex I).

I am therefore pleased to invite up to four Members of the relevant committee(s) from each
national Parliament (two from each Chamber in the case of bi-cameral Parliaments) to attend
this meeting.

The meeting is structured around two main sessions, in each of them national parliaments
representatives will be involved. The first Vice-President of the European Commission for the
Rule of Law and Fundamental Rights, M. Frans Timmermans, and the Maltese Presidency
should also take part in the debate.
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Should you be unable to attend, I would welcome any written contribution which would be
distributed to our respective Members and other participants.

Practical details regarding the meeting will be forwarded in due course to the services of your
Parliament, responsible for relations with the European Parliament.

I sincerely hope that you will be able to accept this invitation and I am looking forward to
welcoming you to the European Parliament on 22 June 2017.

Yours sincerely,

Claude MORAES

Annex I: Draft Programme


